Immigrant Legal Resource Center
2023 Phillip Burton Immigration & Civil Rights Awards
Thursday, May 18, 2023

COVID-19 Safety Protocols

The ILRC requires that all in-person participants, including guests, speakers, volunteers, and staff be fully
vaccinated to attend the 2023 Phillip Burton Immigration & Civil Rights Awards on Thursday, May 18, 2023. An
individual is considered fully vaccinated with the following:

e  Two doses of Pfizer-BioNTech and one booster at least five months after;
e  Two doses of Moderna and one booster at least five months after; or
e One dose of J&J/Janssen and one booster at least two months after.

If you received your second Pfizer-BioNTech or Moderna vaccine less than five months before the event or first J&J
vaccine less than two months before the event, a booster is not required. We appreciate participants’ patience and
flexibility as we continue to encourage caution in light of the evolving nature of the pandemic.

Please take a moment to read and consider the following safety protocols for the event.

o All participants must take a PCR or Antigen test within 24 hours of event attendance. Tests will be made
available at the event if you are unable to complete one prior to the event.

e All participants, sponsors, speakers, and staff attending the event will be required to attest to being
vaccinated and boosted (as appropriate) at the registration desk or before the event. Proof of vaccination
will not be required.

e Ifyou are currently ill, or are experiencing COVID-19 related symptoms, please DO NOT attend the
event.

o If you have been exposed within the last 5 days to someone who has exhibited flu-like symptoms or who
has tested positive for COVID-19, please DO NOT attend the event.

o NO95/KN95 face masks are highly encouraged for all individuals in indoor settings with an increased risk of
transmission, such as the Burton Event. Consequently, although not mandatory, we recommend that
everyone wear a mask while at the Burton Event except when eating, drinking, or speaking as a presenter.
Please note that KN-95 or N-95 masks and hand sanitizer will be made available free of charge throughout
the event.

e Should you test positive for COVID-19 within 5 days of attending the event, please contact Cynthia
Housel, Director of Leadership Giving, ILRC COVID Safety Liaison for the event, at
chousel@ilrc.org AND/OR 415-321-8570, so the organization may follow up accordingly.


tel:415-321-8553

